
Hatfield Peverel St. Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

14th June 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,
Leaflets were sent home earlier this week regarding the ‘Life exhibition’ that we have in 
our hall next week.  Barry and Ria from Hatfield Peverel Methodist church bring so much 

to our school and I am very grateful that they are giving us this opportunity.  If you 
haven’t seen the flier this is what is happening…

The Life exhibition is an exciting, multi-media experience designed for primary school children which 

complements the current guidelines for Religious and Moral education. Using interactive tablets, 

graphic panels, quizzes, films, songs and a discussion café. Life helps children learn – in just over an 

hour - about the story of Jesus and his relevance today.

“Life is a fantastic experience for the children, thoroughly worthwhile.” Ann Griffin, Headteacher of 

Whitchurch primary school, Cardiff.

“Brilliant workshop, children were absorbed in the activities. Really enjoyable and very informative. 

Feedback forms were fantastic. Thanks to all for a wonderful well organised activity.” Yr5 teacher, St 

Johns primary school Southampton.

You are all invited to see what the children have enjoyed between 3- 5pm, 
Please book a spot on barry.allen@chelmsfordcircuit.org.uk

The Life exhibition is organised by the Christian Charity Counties. Hosted and run by 
Hatfield Peverel Methodist church, meeting every Sunday at 09.15am in the HP village 

hall, Maldon Rd, CM3 2HP.

Wishing you all al lovely weekend.

From Mrs Black and the St. Andrew’s team.

CLASS PHOTOS
TUESDAY 18th JUNE

All children in full school uniform please with hair tied back. 

Years 5 & 6 please bring PE kit with them.

LATE ARRIVALS

Numbers of children arriving late are creeping up again. It really helps children to settle
into their day if they are on time and ready to go alongside their peers. Vital early
morning work is missed when children arrive late so please use your best endeavours to
have them arrive on time. Gate closes at 8.35am. Thank you for your support.

mailto:barry.allen@chelmsfordcircuit.org.uk


Summer Term 2024

Tuesday 18th June: Class Photos
Wednesday 19th to Friday 21st June: Hilltop Residential Trip (Year 6)

Monday 24th to Friday 28th June: Transition Week  
Tuesday 25th June: Year 5 Taster Day, Maltings Academy 

Wednesday 3rd July: Year 5 Taster Day GBHS
Thursday 4th July: Mexico Day (Year 5)

Friday 5th July: Inset Day
Monday 15th & Tuesday 16th July: Year 6 Production 1pm
Monday 22nd July: Year 6 Leavers Party (3.10-5.00pm)

Tuesday 23rd July: Year 6 Leavers Picnic 11.30am (Year 6 parents welcome)
Tuesday 23rd July: Last day of term Finishing at 1pm 

Wednesday 24th July to Friday 30th August: Summer Holidays
Monday 2nd September: Inset Day

Tuesday 3rd September: children back to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5 Maltings Taster Day – please complete the Google form in 
the link below:

https://forms.gle/jDVTgoecMqpzva8o6

GBHS Taster Day – please ensure you have completed the 
link from GBHS.

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=GEs
ABFw8XUuLCUuK0_DNax1V62Xu2tZErewDOluybh9UMDd
MNlFEUkVVV0dTSjROMUdZTVZYVUhHTyQlQCN0PWcu

Year 6

https://forms.gle/jDVTgoecMqpzva8o6
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=GEsABFw8XUuLCUuK0_DNax1V62Xu2tZErewDOluybh9UMDdMNlFEUkVVV0dTSjROMUdZTVZYVUhHTyQlQCN0PWcu


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Eva
Birch – Harrison 
Cherry – Elliott

Fir – Ben M
Maple - Amelie
Oak – Sebastian
Rowan - Thomas

Sycamore – William

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  
Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.
Every child shines.



SPRING/SUMMER TERM 2024 – SCHOOL MEAL MENUS (weeks 1 & 2)

Please ensure you have PRE-ORDERED via ParentPay
Meals need to be pre-ordered by midday each Friday for the week AFTER next

eg. By midday on Friday 21st June for the week beginning 1st July 

Meals are £2.50 daily 
Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren. 

Please note a change to the week 1 menu (Monday) from pizza to pasta
(if you have already pre-ordered pizza on ParentPay, you are able to amend this should you wish to – apologies for any inconvenience)



SPRING/SUMMER TERM 2024 – SCHOOL MEAL MENUS (week 3)

Please ensure you have PRE-ORDERED via ParentPay
Meals need to be pre-ordered by midday each Friday for the week AFTER next

eg. By midday on Friday 21st June for the week beginning 1st July 

Meals are £2.50 daily 
Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren. 

Please note: meals can be pre-ordered for the whole Summer Term should
you wish to. You will not be charged until the meal is taken.



For more artwork please follow:

https://www.charliemackesy.com

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who celebrate their birthdays between:
10th to 16th June 2024 

Hugo, Henry T, Chloe T, Joseph,

Miss Adams, 

1st Lucas B

2nd Lucy E

3rd Theodore J

https://www.charliemackesy.com/


House Points for 
this week!

Berwicks 339

Greystones 382

Priory 297

Vinehurst 388

Well done to VINEHURST for 
earning the most house points 

this week.
(Second week on the trot!)



Spotlight on Year 6 Antarctic 
Explorer visit 



Spotlight on Sports Day

Lower school sprint:

Apple Birch

1 Teddy S & Niah Logan & Lexie

2 Cruz & Lara Matthew & Hettie

3 Harry & Grace Theo & Hazel 

Despite all the challenges we've faced this year, we were thrilled to see the sun 
shining last Wednesday, allowing us to carry on with our annual sports day.

This year's sports day may have been a bit different, but the enthusiasm and 
positive energy from both the children and spectators were truly heartwarming. 
Special thanks to SCS (Sports Coaching Specialists) for providing engaging 
activities like dart football and archery, which were a big hit with everyone.

After a morning filled with fun and friendly competition, the results were:

1st Place: Berwicks 2nd Place: Greystones 3rd Place: Vinehurst 4th Place: Priory

On Friday, the whole school came together for the sprint and long-distance events. 
It was incredible to see the children giving their all in the races, supporting each 
other, and displaying excellent sportsmanship throughout. Here are the results:

Cherry Fir

1 Henry & Isabelle Noah & Lola-Rose

2 Hamzah & Ella Ben P & Isabel

3 George & Isabella Stanley & Isla W



Spotlight on Sports Day

Upper school sprint:

Upper school long-distance:

Maple Oak

1 Tom O & Lollie-Lou Fletcher & Sienna

2 Zach & London Henry F & Emelia

3 Thomas R and Skylar Lucas B & Rosie

Boys Girls

1 Luca C Eleanor E

2 Luke C Mollie C

3 Remi W Sasha 

Rowan Sycamore

1 Elijah & Jessica Max M & Gayathri

2 Luca & Sasha Jack & Mollie C

3 Kai & Sophia James & Jasmine

Films of the races will be shared on the children's’ google 

classroom pages next week.



It was a fantastic sports day. Thank you 
once again for your continued support. 



Shining at Home

Last Saturday a group of pupils who attend Hotsteps Dance in Hatfield Peverel were given the fantastic opportunity to
dance on the pitch at Wembley Stadium during half time of the 2024 Men's Rugby Challenge Cup – in front of 64,845
spectators and broadcast live on BBC1! The routines were put together by 'Join the Momentum' which is a Nationwide
programme bringing together thousands of children and young people to perform at iconic stadiums across the UK at
exciting sports events.

The children involved were: Isabelle D-S, George E, Abigail & Molly (Y6) and Imogen, Henry P and Thomas R (Y5).

The children have been attending rehearsals since the start of the year to learn their routines and they danced their
hearts out on the pitch. This was an amazing experience - the atmosphere was electric, they were so professional and
performed their routines flawlessly. All of the parents are very proud of them.

What an incredible opportunity for the children – well done to all of you on making your families so proud and being
superstars for the day!



Shining at Home

A message from Lara’s Mum:

Lara achieved her archaeology 

this week at Brownies. She had 

to write down what she enjoyed 

doing, bury the piece of paper in 

the garden & then draw a map of 

where to go & dig it up in 1 

weeks time.

How exciting, let us know how 

the dig goes!



A huge thank you to our wonderful JSA team for organising the 

Father’s Day gift shop today. Without the support of these lovely 

ladies so many events, like today, would not be possible.

If you would like to join this amazing group please contact the school 

office – you would be very welcome!



Shining at Home


